FLEUR PRIMARY SCHOOL

Tel.: 012-664 5796/7 E-mail: fleur@lsfleur.co.za Web: www.lsfleur.co.za



236 Hans Strijdom Avenue Lyttelton, Centurion, 0157 PO Box 22022 Lyttelton, 0140

10 February 2022

Dear Parents and Guardians

Please take note of the following important announcements:

- LATEST STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURE FOR THE MANAGEMENT AND CONTAINMENT OF COVID-19 FOR SCHOOLS AND SCHOOL COMMUNITIES (FEBRUARY 2022)
 - Physical distance is no longer a requirement for schools.
 - Classroom windows and doors will be opened at all times to maintain good ventilation.
 - Wearing of masks, washing and sanitization of hands, disinfection of surfaces and maintenance of good ventilation will still be in place.
 - Wearing of a face mask in public spaces is mandatory for everyone in South Africa.
 All learners and educators are required to wear masks while at school as these are public places.
 - Schools are encouraged to allow learners and staff the opportunity to take a "face mask break" (5 –15 minutes) every two hours during the school day where they can safely remove their masks outdoors where learners can spread out.
 - Parents are to screen their children for symptoms prior to sending them to school.
 - If a child is unwell or shows any of the symptoms associated with COVID-19, parents must keep the child at home and consult a health official if necessary.
 - Screening of learners, educators, school support staff and visitors by completing the screening questionnaire and/or using infrared thermometers is now discontinued.
 - No visitors are allowed on the premises without a scheduled appointment.
 - Contact with positive COVID-19 patients does not require isolation anymore except if the contact displays symptoms of the illness.
 - The Isolation period is reduced to 7 days instead of 10 days. Parents are urgently requested to not send learners to school if any of the symptoms of COVID -19 is present. We ask you to rather keep the learner at home and if in doubt, have the learner tested for the virus.

- Learners will be allowed to socialize during break, as long as they wear their masks and maintain a safe distance from one another.
- No textbooks, stationery or food may be shared amongst friends/ learners.

VALENTINES DAY:

Valentines Day will be celebrated on the 14th and the 15th of February 2022. Learners will be allowed to wear civvies (on their day at school) at a cost of R5. Grade 7 learners are allowed to wear civvies on both days at a cost of R10, 00. Various items will be on sale including sweets and badges.

Dress Code: Long jeans and t-shirts are to be worn. Learners <u>must</u> be appropriately dressed and <u>no revealing clothes</u> are allowed to be worn. No skirts, dresses, shorts, crop tops/skimpy tops or tank tops will be allowed. No make up or fancy jewellery to be worn and no fancy hairstyles are allowed.

Teaching will continue and learners must be appropriately dressed. Only (long) jeans and T-shirts must be worn.

SCHOOL GOVERNING BODY:

One vacancy for the SGB parent member component is currently available. Kindly submit your interest in writing via e-mail to the school office if you are interested in serving on the SGB. Email address:fleur@lsfleur.co.za

As we all move back slowly to normality, we ask for your continuous support.

Yours in Education

MR. L.J. JACOB